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Test test test.

    [ Waiting for meeting to start]

Hi folks this is Glen.

   >> Tracy:  Hi Glen, it's Tracy.  Hi there.  How are you doing?

   >> Okay, how are you?

   >> Hanging in.  You know.  It's interesting, a little crazy.

   >> Tracy:  Very much.

   >> Yeah.  We are just waiting for people to join.

   >> All right.

   >> Hello.

   >> Tracy:  Hi Mark.

   >> Mark:  How are you doing?

   >> Tracy:  Okay how are you doing.

   >> Mark:  Working from home so that is an interesting thing.  Okay, hey Glen are you out there?

   >> Glen, I'm here, how are you doing?

   >> Mark:  I'm all right, I have not talked with you since last year, man.

   >> Glen:  Yeah, it's been a while.

   >> Mark:  All right, well, good, good, it's good to hear you.  You are probably safe, are you on Lock down?

   >> Glen:  Yeah, I'm working from home now.  We got minimal staff in the office.  And most of us are home and just trying to avoid everybody.

   >> Mark:  Yeah, I don't have anybody at the office.

   >> Glen:  No.

>> Mark:  Yeah, so we were able to work it out, but it's an interesting way of working.

   >> Glen:  It is, it is.  I had a whole list of things I was going to do today and all I did was response to e‑mails and problems and new things that came up and I feel like things have slowed down a little bit, but so maybe tomorrow will be a little closer to normal.

   >> Mark:  It will be better tomorrow; it will be better tomorrow.

   >> Glen:  There is always tomorrow.

   >> Mark:  All right.  I see Steve here.  Do we have a quorum or whatever, Steve?
   >> Steve:  Mark and Aaron so far, we have you, Glen and Yvonne that have dialed insofar.

We are still waiting on just a few more people.

   >> Mark:  Okay, all right, then I guess I will put myself on mute, you know.  I don't want to get people too fired up of having fun.  [ Laughter]

That is about all we can do right now is communicate electronically and have some fun.

   >> Mark:  Yeah, you guys have not done the video yet, everybody is just calling in.  I see four videos out there; we could have been looking at each other you know.

   >> Isn't that right, Annette, I see you there Annette, and I know you are staying safe out there, that is the main thing.

   >> Yvonne:  How many do we need for a quorum and I know we added a few members and I'm not sure what it is any more.

   >> Steve:  We need five and I just texted Aaron to see if he is going to be call in and Mia is on now which is great.

   >> Help low everyone how are you guys doing?

   >> Great, how are you doing?

   >> I'm good, staying in and staying busy.

   >> Steve:  Awesome.

   >> This is Lisa Kisiel from BSBP is there a web or are we just using the phone number?

   >> Steve:  There is a zoom meeting link in the invite that you can click on to see the agenda if you are using your computer.

   >> Lisa:  I am, I saw the phone number and I didn't see the link.

   >> Steve:  It should be at the top.  Hi Aaron.  The very top of the invite right under need the topic and time it says zoom meeting and there is a zoom meeting link right there.

   >> Lisa:  Okay.

   >> Aaron:  Sorry I'm late.

   >> Lisa:  I'm not seeing it, but I see the attachment so and I'm using my iPad so maybe it's in a different place.

   >> Steve:  It looks like we have six Council members and looks like we have a quorum if we want to get going.

   >> Aaron:  Okay, hello and welcome to the March 24th, 2020 special meeting for our audit of the statewide Independent Council.  If we would like to do a roll call that would be great.

   >> Tracy:  Okay, Aaron Andres, yes, Glen Ashlock, hello, Jamia Davis, yes, Yvonne Fleener, here, Will Harrison, Mindy Coloso, Theresa Metzmaker, Mark Pierce, here, Mairead Warner, here, you have a quorum.

   >> Aaron:  Thank you.  At this time, I'm going to ask for if anybody has any accommodation requests they can do so.  Okay, and is there a motion to place on ‑‑ do we need to approve the agenda?  I'm sorry.  Is there a motion to approve the agenda as presented?

   >> Mark:  Motion to approve the agenda.

   >> Aaron:  Okay, is there a second?

   >> Mairead, I second.

   >> Aaron:  Tracy if you can call the roll.

   >> Steve:  Aaron this is Steve just for discussion purposes on the second motion if we could modify that second motion to say to approve and authorize the SILC chair to sign and then submit the IRS‑990 form to the IRS because it does require the Council chair's signature, that is the only modification I would request.

   >> Aaron:  Okay, do we need to approve that modification by the Council or is that okay with everybody?  That we can do this?  I guess we need to do a roll call vote to approve the modification, correct?

   >> Steve:  Yes.

   >> Aaron:  Okay, Tracy, if you can call the roll for the modification that would be great.

   >> Tracy:  Aaron Andres, yes, Glen Ashlock, yes, Jamia Davis, yes, Yvonne Fleener, yes, Will Harrison, Mindy Colosa, Theresa Metzmaker, Mark Pierce, yes, Mairead Warner, yes.  Motion carried.

   >> Aaron:  Okay, thank you.  Is there any public comment?  Public comment before we go to new business?  

Hearing none, I will close the public comment.  New business, the SILC audit. 

   >> Mark:  So, this is Mark.  Steve are you getting ready to present the letters I wasn't able to split my screen up for the total audit for our agenda.  Are we going to go through that?

   >> Steve:  Yeah, Mark this is Steve.  During our last Council meeting we reviewed those with the auditor and today's meeting was a procedural meeting based on the last Council meeting where those items were reviewed.  Because those documents were not put on our public website in time for public review, we then called this meeting, but if you all would like to review those documents again we could do that but the purpose for today was to actually go through and make the motions for approval of those two documents, so whatever the Council's pleasure is we could do that either way.

   >> Mark:  Okay.

   >> Steve:  Going back on some of those letters like the management letter and all the recommendations that they made, once the Council accepts and puts on file the audit, then my ‑‑ I will go ahead and start implementing those recommendations that were found in the audit including revision of our financial policies and consultation with the DSE as Bill Addison has expertise to craft those in confluence with CFR200 as well as contacting BSBP about the pre‑2015 over payment of 75,000 and what offering them the opportunity to weigh in on what is to be done with those funds and then bringing that back to the Council for disposition.

   >> Mark:  Okay, I just was not here for that meeting, so I was looking through them and I didn't know we had to, we are just moving it forward so I'm fine with that.

   >> Steve:  There were no material findings in the audit but there were recommendations that we are absolutely going to act on with the quality improvement plan, so we will be addressing every one of those things that were in the management letter.  So, yeah, absolutely we are going to act on those.

>> Mark:  Okay, okay, thank you.  Thank you, Steve.

   >> Yvonne:  I appreciated the extra time to be able to review the documents and had a couple just kind of quick questions that we could have answered.  The one thing that I asked Steve about that I think the finance committee can address is once we address the 75,000 if that is money that we keep that we move it to something that is actually making interest versus having it in a checking account.  But other than that, I don't have any additional questions, but thanks for the extra time to look at it.

   >> Glen:  I appreciate that too.  And you know I think that assuming, hoping, that as the ‑‑ we work on the finance policies and procedures that a lot of those will be recommendations will be included and addressed in those.

   >> Steve:  Thank you for that.  This is Steve.  Next year we will have those documents well ahead of the Council meeting and those will be distributed to the Council members well prior to the meeting in which they are going to be asked to be approved.  Typically, we would do that in January to meet the deadline without having to ask for an IRS extension and that is what our game plan will be for the next audit.

   >> Yvonne:  That sounds good.

   >> Aaron:  Good.

   >> Lisa:  This is Lisa from BSBP wondered has there been 

Communication with BSBP regarding the $75,000 over payment or is that what we are proposing to do?

   >> Steve:  Yes.  There has been Lisa.  This is Steve.  There has been in the past couple of months.

In fact, this was an audit finding in the audit last year and information about it was sent to BSBP but once the audit is approved today, I'll be communicating with Bill Robinson and Mike Pemble about the audit finding to offer them an opportunity to weigh this on what they feel would be best to do with that and that was something that happened prior to 2015 before we were on reimbursement basis and SILC was able to get to draw down money before it was expended.  And over a period of several years, there were overages overdraw downs that sat in SILC's account and over time it built up.  After 2015 SILC built up about $43,000 in access pull down and what we have done with that is we are spending that amount down in agreement with BSBP before tapping into our current year's grant.  We anticipate that that $43,000 overage post 2015 will be spent down by the end of April and start billing in the current year's grant so the only thing remaining on the table is the pre‑2015, 75,000 that after this meeting I'll be reaching out to Bill and Mike for them to weigh in on that.

   >> Lisa:  That is the pre‑2015.

>> Steve:  Correct.

Lisa:  Okay.

   >> Steve:  Post 2015 amount will be spent down in the current fiscal year before we start tapping the current year's grant and that was this agreement with BSBP.

   >> Lisa:  Post 2015.

   >> Steve:  Yes.

   >> Lisa:  Okay all right I wanted to be sure because spending it down this year before we touch the allocation for FY2020.

   >> Steve:  Correct.

   >> Lisa:  Want to be clear and give them a note you will be in touch with them.

   >> Steve:  Absolutely.  Thank you.

   >> Lisa:  Yep.

   >> Aaron:  Okay, is there a recommendation to place and put on file the auditor's and financial statement as presented?

   >> Yvonne:  I move to accept and place on file the SILC audit and audited financial statements as presented.

   >> Mark:  This is Mark.  I support.

   >> Aaron:  Any discussion?  Tracy, could you call the roll.

   >> Tracy:  Aaron Andres, yes, Glen Ashlock, yes, Jamia Davis, yes, Yvonne Fleener, yes, Will Harrison, Mindy Colosa, Theresa Metzmaker, Mark Pierce, yes, Mairead Warner, yes.  Motion carries.

   >> Aaron:  Okay, great.  Is there a recommendation to approve and the IRS990 form for the auditors and to have the chair sign it as presented?

   >> I'll make that motion again to approve and submit, go ahead.

   >> Sorry.

   >> I make the motion to do what Aaron said.  I don't have it in front of me but with the changes that Steve recommended to the motion.  Oh, to approve to have the chair sign it and to submit the IRS990 form to the IRS.

   >> Aaron:  Yes.  Is there support?

   >> This is Jamia, I support.

   >> Aaron:  Any discussion?  Tracy could you call the roll.
   >> Tracy:  Aaron Andres, yes, Glen Ashlock, yes, Jamia Davis, yes, Yvonne Fleener, yes, Will Harrison, Mindy Colosa, Theresa Metzmaker, Mark Pierce, yes, Mairead Warner, yes.  Motion carries.

   >> Aaron:  Okay, thank you.  For the second time is there any public comments that wishes to be discussed?  Hearing none I will close the public comment.  Are there any other announcements that wish to be discussed? 

   >> Steve:  This is Steve.  The only announcement that I have is regarding the new SPIL development.  We have not received any information from ACL regarding an extension on the deadline for submission of the SPIL.  So, the SPIL writing team is still operating under the June 30th deadline.  We did have a SPIL writing team meeting today at Noon where last week we had formed sub workgroups to work on specific sections of the SPIL and assigned people to those sections.  During our meeting today, we encouraged people to start working on those sections individually with narrative, thoughts, ideas, bullet points to bring to the sub workgroups and we also got the sub workgroup meetings scheduled in hour‑and‑a‑half increments starting tomorrow, Thursday and Friday and based on our progress we will continue to schedule those meetings on a weekly basis while people work individually as we are under basically quarantine and doing everything electronically and by zoom meetings and pushing forward full steam with the development of our new SPIL with our June 30th deadline the our sights until we hear otherwise from ACL.  But I'm not anticipating that we will hear or have an extension, so we are still aiming towards the June 30th deadline for submission of the new SPIL.

   >> Yvonne:  Just one point on that Steve, this is Yvonne we did not ask for an extension, we didn't know if they were going to be giving them in general to everyone.

   >> Steve:  That's correct.  It would have to come from ACL and from the Federal Government and there has been no indication of that, so we are not going to anticipate that there is going to be one so we will continue to work remotely with each other and still move towards that June 30th deadline.  Being we are in such a fluid environment right now with what is happening at the Federal level, if I hear anything or if Aaron hears anything, we will immediately share that with the Council, but as of right now nothing has come through.  And we are going to continue working as though nothing is going to come through and that that June 30th deadline is firm.

   >> Yvonne:  This is Yvonne again do we have another SILC Council meeting scheduled?

   >> Steve:  Yeah, the next one is, this is Steve, is going to be June 12th is the next scheduled one.

>> Yvonne:  Okay, great.

   >> Aaron:  This is Aaron, barring any movement from the executive order or anything like that, it's going to be on zoom, correct?

   >> Steve:  Yes, yes.

   >> Aaron:  Wonderful.  Anybody else? 

   >> No, stay safe out there everybody, take care.

   >> Aaron:  I will adjourn this meeting and we will go from there so thank you.

   >> Thanks Aaron good‑bye.

   >> Take care.

   >> Good‑bye everyone.

   >> Good‑bye.
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